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The Dublin Consolidated
School’s Communication
Committee will pick up its dis-
cussion on the future of fifth
grade at the school on Satur-
day, May 13.

It will hold its meeting in
the lower level meeting room
in the Dublin Town Hall from
1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Dublin didn’t have a fifth
grade class this school year,
and instead those students at-
tended South Meadow School.
In the past, the decision to
keep fifth grade students at
Dublin or enroll them at
South Meadow has been up to
the discretion of parents.

At the committee’s first
meeting, which was held on
April 4, it became apparent
that a decision regarding the
matter would benefit both
schools when determining
their budgets and staff re-
quirements.

“The open-ended policy of
the district, regarding fifth

grade, has shown to be
stressful and frustrating to
both students and parents,” a
document sent out by the
communication committee
reads.

Dublin currently has 53
students enrolled and has a
capacity of 120. Its current
fourth grade class has 13 stu-
dents enrolled.

All of ConVal’s elementary
schools were built for a capac-
ity of 120 students, except Pe-
terborough and Antrim, al-
though none of them are full.

The last meeting culmi-
nated in a need to decide
whether it maintain fifth
grade at Dublin or bus the
students to South Meadow.

Those interested in joining
the conversation are asked to
RSVP to dcsfifthgrade@
gmail.com or to find the com-
mittee on Facebook under
DCS Fifth Grade Committee.
It asks individuals request
child care, if needed.

Fifth-grade future
discussion May 13

DUBLIN

I was walking around the
yard sale in the Mascenic Re-
gional High School gym when
a young man got my atten-

tion and said, “I heard you
wanted to see the inside of
the escape room.”

Cameron Smith, the Boyn-
ton Middle School student
who invited me in, and Syd-
ney Letters made the escape
room as part of a fundraiser
for the Destination Imagina-
tion team after they went to a
professional escape room
themselves. I had never been
to one and had no clue what
to expect.

Clues is what I should
have expected, a whole
bunch of them. The underlit
room was filled with askew
artwork, detailed paperwork
and more than enough coded
writing.

For my part, I mostly ob-

served as Annie and Carly
Pelkie made their way
through the room’s carefully
constructed puzzles. I
checked the map for ways to
catch up to their detective
work, peeked behind a
crooked canvas and tried my
darndest to work through the
coded message. I thought
maybe it was a simple re-
verse alphabet or sequence
replacement code, but I was
wrong, and we did not solve it
until Carly discovered the ci-
p h e r.

“SIMCO will pay for not
following through on their
deal,” it said.

The objective was to cre-
ate a potion to deweaponize a
terror movement backed by a

U.S. senator. The Pelkies did
it with 36 seconds to spare.

The elaborate set up
helped raise money to send
Boynton and Highbridge Hill
Destination Imagination
teams to Tennessee for the
Global Championship.

Cameron said it took four
hours to build earlier in the
week and about seven min-
utes to reset in between each
round.

In a mere seven minutes,
they reset 25 minutes of chal-
lenger bumbling through
technology old and new, cam-
ouflaged flash cards and hid-
den compartments. That’s al-
most as impressive as those
of us who escaped the escape
room.

How one reporter made it
out of New Ipswich alive

NEW IPSWICH

STAFF PHOTO BY BRANDON LATHAM
Boynton Middle School and Highbridge Hill Elementary School Destination Imagination teams fundraised for their trip to
globals with a barbecue and student-made escape room on Saturday. Above: Annie and Carly Pelkey check the mirror for
clues. They found one.

The great escape

BRANDON LATHAM
Repor ter

RINDGE – Frances Gloria
Sweeney, 91, passed away
peacefully, surrounded by her
children, on May 3, 2017 in
Rindge, after a lengthy illness.

She was born on November
12, 1925, in Cambridge, Mas-
sachusetts, the youngest of
three children, to Wendel and
Marguerite Gregware. She
was a graduate of Cambridge
Latin High School and fur-
thered her schooling at MIT
during WWII with a degree in
draf ting.

She was married to Edward
Stephen Sweeney in 1945 and
together they raised three chil-
dren; Janice, Stephen, and
Lynda. The Sweeney family
grew up in Westwood, Mas-
sachusetts and summered on
Cape Cod. Throughout her life,
Gloria was not only a wonder-
ful mother, wife, grandmother,
and great grandmother, but an
artist by trade. She partici-
pated in many art shows in the
Cape Cod area with her daugh-
ter Janice. Gloria also donated
her paintings to many of the
JDRF (Juvenile Diabetes Re-
search Foundation) fundrais-
ers in the Falmouth and New
Hampshire events to help in
the cure for juvenile diabetes; a
charity close to her heart.

She also loved golf, music,
boating, horseback riding, and
spending time with her family.
She was a native of Mas-
sachusetts and retired on Cape
Cod near her daughter, Jan,
and son-in-law in Mashpee.
She also spent much of her
time with her daughter, Lynda,
and son-in-law in Rindge. They
spent many years traveling to-
gether to visit family within the
U.S. and also a special trip to
Ireland. She stayed mostly in
New Hampshire in the years
during her illness.

She is survived by her
daughters: Janice Ann
Youlden and her husband, Gar-
rett Stewart Youlden, of Fal-
mouth, Massachusetts and

Lynda Marie Hunt and her
husband, John Bankson Hunt,
of Rindge; a daughter-in-law,
Diane Reid, of Essex, Con-
necticut; seven grandchildren:
Lauren, Kristin, Shauna, Kate-
lyn, Brian, Jennifer and Whit-
ney; eleven great grandchil-
dren; as well as her sister:
Jeanne Ann Tenggren, age 92
of Simi Valley, California. She
was predeceased by her hus-
band, Edward Stephen
Sweeny, Sr., who passed away
in September of 2002; a son,
Edward Stephen Sweeney, Jr.,
who passed away in July of
2002; her brother, Wendel
Gregware, who passed away in
2006.

She was loved by everyone
she met both on the Cape and
in New Hampshire and will be
dearly missed.

There will be a Celebration
of Life at the Monadnock Inn,
379 Main St, Jaffrey, NH 03452,
on Saturday, May 20, 2017, from
1 p.m. to 4 p.m.

In lieu of flowers, memorial
donations may be made, in
Frances G. Sweeney’s name,
to JDRF (www.jdrf.org), 26
Broadway, 14th Floor, New
York, NY 10004.

To share memories or pho-
tographs, or to send condo-
lences to Mrs. Sweeney's fam-
ily, please visit her permanent
online memorial at
www.cour noyer fh.com.

Frances G. Sweeney
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Pancake breakfast
Saturday morning

The Mascenic Region
Cub Scout Pack 3877 is
holding its annual Mother’s
Day Pancake Breakfast. It
will be held at Sacred Heart
Church in Greenville on

Saturday morning, May 13
from 8:30-11:30 a.m. Along
with the pancakes they will
be serving sausages, fruit,
coffee and juice as well as
real maple syrup.

The breakfast is a
fundraiser for summer
Scout camp.

ONLINE
For the latest breaking news, visit ledgertranscript.com

state’s licensing system puts
child care providers at risk
for public ridicule and
bankr uptcy.

Jake Leon, DHHS commu-
nications director, said the
appeals unit will only grant
reconsideration if the motion
provides evidence that was
not available at the time of
the hearing, it demonstrates
the presiding officer was in
error concerning the inter-
pretation of an administrative
or federal rule, or it shows the
decision is contrary to the
controlling law.

The motion had not been
made public by deadline on
Monday, which would have
demonstrated if the docu-
ment fell under any of the de-
partment’s criteria.

“My reputation is worth
the fight for me, although it
has created a financial hard-
ship for my family,” Risman-
Jones said in an email to the
Ledger-Transcript on Friday
regarding the decision to
keep fighting despite having

already shuttered the busi-
ness.

Risman-Jones said she
closed the center in late
April.

The learning center re-
mained open for nearly a year
after DHHS issued the order
of revocation. Risman-Jones
said she would have liked to
keep the center open until the
end of May, although she was
forced to close earlier be-
cause of difficulties of run-
ning a center with a revoca-
tion, and concerns from staff
members that their reputa-
tions would be hurt as a re-
sult of the process.

Risman-Jones said the
state clearly didn’t believe
any child was in danger, or
they would have closed the
c e n t e r.  

The unit’s revocation doc-
ument points to one instance
when Risman-Jones put a 2-
year-old child in a “b e a r- h u g
restraint” while the child
thrashed her head around for
about three minutes. In an-
other instance, it says Ris-

man-Jones grabbed a 2-year-
old child by the elbows,
dragged her backward into
the preschool room, and
dropped her on a mat. Both
instances were considered
corporal punishment.

Risman-Jones said both
situations occurred children
who were throwing temper
tantrums. In both instances,
she said the children were
not hurt, and that their bodies
were treated with care and
respect.

“No one enjoys tantrums,
but 2-year-olds have temper
tantrums and it does appear
violent and thrashing,” Ris-
man-Jones said.

The revocation also says
Risman-Jones shamed and
humiliated children for toilet-
ing accidents, saying things
like “it’s disgusting to go in
your pull-up, you need to go to
the potty.”

Risman-Jones claims
shaming and humiliating
“just did not occur.”

“Proper English language
was used in how to keep an

area sanitary to staff,” she
said.

The hearing regarding
Risman- Jones’ appeal took
place on Dec. 21 and 22 of last
y e a r.

Risman-Jones said the
state used more than 50 per-
cent of the time during the
hearing, leaving her with only
about a third. She said it was
not enough time to hear from
all of her witnesses.

“Many parents and staff
testified due to an open door
policy and free-flowing rooms
no shaming and humiliating
took place but the state
deemed their testimony was
not relevant,” she said,
adding that her entire de-
fense was not considered.

Leon said there is no time-
frame for the hearings exam-
iner to rule on the motion for
reconsideration.

Abby Kessler can be
reached at 924-7172, ext. 234
or akessler@ledgertran-
script.com.

Antrim child care center owner appeals
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 DEBRA CAPLAN
 CAREER COACHING SERVICES

 www.linkedin.com/in/debracaplanhr

 Improve Your Resume

 Develop a Job Search Strategy

 Become a More Effective Networker

 For a Complimentary Consultation

 603-784- 5347 or  debracaplan616@gmail.com

 187879

 Spring Cleaning?
 Downsizing?

 Spring Cleaning?
 Downsizing?

 WE CAN HELP!

 187960

 375 Union Street, Peterborough, NH
 Across the street from Nature’s Green Grocer

 Daily 10-5 • Sun Noon-4 • Closed Wednesdays

 603-924-0909
 www.piggysgoods.com

 18
80

53

 315 Sawmill Rd. Rt. 31

 Greenfield, NH

 www.neforestproducts.com

 BARK
 MULCH

 $ 26/
  YARD

 L ocal organic

 F or your gardening & 
 landscape projects,

 large or small!

 • DELIVERY AVAILABLE

 • GREAT CUSTOMER SERVICE

    The Season is NOW!

 CALL 547-3207

 TODAY!


